
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5th December 2023 
 
Dear Families of West Ashton, 
 
It is with great pleasure that I can now inform you of the results of our recent Ofsted Inspection 
which took place on 14th and 15th November 2023.  
 
I am delighted that the Ofsted Inspectors concluded that West Ashton CE Primary School is GOOD in 
all areas (Quality of Education, Behaviour and Attitudes, Personal Development, Leadership and 
Management and Early Years Provision), resulting in an Overall Effectiveness of GOOD for the 
School. 
 
The Ofsted inspection report accompanies this letter. This full report will also be accessible via the 
school website today and will be published on the official Ofsted report website eight working days 
from today. 
 
I am incredibly proud that the hard work undertaken by everyone at West Ashton CE Primary School 
has been officially recognised and that our amazing pupils now have yet another reason to be proud 
to be part of this wonderful community.  They certainly did ‘shine among them like stars in the sky’ 
through every interaction they had with the Inspection Team. 
 
I would like to share just a few of the superb comments from the report: 

• Relationships between adults and pupils are warm and positive 
• Pupils understand the importance of inclusion….are adamant that they are all treated fairly 

and as an equal 
• The school has designed an ambitious curriculum 
• Children develop a love of reading 
• The school is fully inclusive 
• The school provides many opportunities for pupils to develop spiritually and morally 

 
We could not have achieved this without your support, and I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank you all. We have amazing children, a hugely supportive Trust and a great staff team. Without 
their hard work and commitment, West Ashton would not be such a wonderful place to aspire, 
believe and most definitely now, celebrate. 
 
Best wishes, 

 
Alex Blake-Thwaite 
Head Teacher 

West Ashton  C of E Primary School 
29 Bratton Road 

West Ashton 
Wiltshire 
BA14 6AZ 

Telephone: 01225 754354 
Email: admin@westashton.wilts.sch.uk 

 Headteacher: Mrs A Blake-Thwaite 

‘You will shine among them like stars in the sky’ Phil 2:15 


